
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

(PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD EXTENDED UNTIL MARCH 28, 2022) 

 

RM40-2022-01-E, SMALL GENERATOR INTERCONNECTION SYSTEM 

UPGRADES, 

1. The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia (Commission) 

informs interested persons of an extension of time to file comments in response to the 

January 28, 2022, Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NOPR) published in the D.C. Register.1  

This Notice supersedes the January 28, 2022, NOPR, and comments to the NOPR are now 

due by March 28, 2022. 

2. The purpose of the published NOPR is to address electric distribution 

system upgrade costs related to the interconnection of customer-generators for the purposes 

of net energy metering.  The NOPR proposes treating the customer-generator upgrade costs 

in a similar manner to that of Community Renewable Energy Facility (CREF) system 

upgrade costs.  Additionally, the proposed Rule 4005.6(d) will establish reporting that will 

assist the Commission in further review of the overall costs and benefits associated with 

the electric distribution system upgrades.  On February 22, 2022, a Motion for Enlargement 

of Time to file comments was filed.2  Through this Public Notice, the Commission hereby 

extends the comment period from February 28, 2022, to March 28, 2022.  

3. Any person interested in commenting on this proposed rulemaking action 

may submit written comments, not later than thirty (30) days after publication of this Notice 

in the D.C. Register.  Comments are to be addressed to Brinda Westbrook-Sedgwick, 

Commission Secretary, Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia, 1325 G 

Street, N.W., Suite 800, Washington, D.C. 20005 and are to be submitted electronically 

through the Commission’s website at https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public_comments.  

Copies of the proposed rules may be obtained by visiting the Commission’s website at 

www.dcpsc.org.  Persons with questions concerning this Notice should call (202) 626-5150 

or send an email to psc-commissionsecretary@dc.gov.  

 

 
1  69 D.C. Reg. 000740-000742 (January 28, 2022).  

 
2  RM40-2022-01, In the Matter of 15 DCMR Chapter 40 – Small Generator Interconnection System Upgrades, 

Solar United Neighbors of D.C.’s Motion for Enlargement of Time to Submit Comments on Notice of Proposed 

Rulemaking, February 22, 2022.  

https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public_comments
http://www.dcpsc.org/
mailto:psc-commissionsecretary@dc.gov

